
Town of Harmony Monthly Board Meeting/Minutes   
 
 Thursday, January 19, 2023 @ Town Shop E2905 Newton Road, Genoa, WI 54632 
 
 Lorn Goede called the meeting to order @ 6:30 pm, after caucus.  
 
Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Present:  Lorn Goede, Chairman. Kent Wendorf, Supervisor, Keith Bauer, Supervisor, Carolyn Parr, Clerk-Treasurer, Pete 
Strachan, Zoning, Steve Oliver, Patrolman. 
 
Verification: Agenda posted @ Town Shop, Sorenson Ln, and tn.harmony.wi.gov      
              
Town Business:  
Caucus was held at 6:00 pm before board meeting.  Nominations were made were completed. 
Made reference to septic grants available to homeowners, 
Discussed raising Recycle Fees and tabled to see what Vernon County does. 
Motion made and seconded by Keith/Kent to hire Keith Matthews to count and issue fog licenses in the township.  
Motion carried. 
Raises for Board, Clerk/Treas and Patrolmen moved to February meeting at closed session. 
Motion made and seconded by Keith/Kent to continue contracts with Gundersen for drug and alcohol testing and 
Engelson’s for Audit.  Motion carried 
GEC has not contacted us to renew contract 
Loren comments:  Talked to Phil at Vernon County and said we need to have Dudley Hill project complete before we can 
submit to be reimbursed. 
 
Town Roads 
Steve stated they are busy keeping roads cleared of snow and keeping them salt/sanded. 
Steve mentioned the 1999 truck need some repairs and the loader needs work on the steering column.  Tabled to be 
discussed in the Spring. 
 
Minutes: 
Motion made and seconded by Keith/Kent to approve minutes with change of wording from adapt to adopt budget.   
Motion carried 
                                                                                                                                  
Treasurer’s Report:  
Motion made and seconded by Kent/Keith to approve the treasurers report.  Motion carried.  
      
Accounts Payable 
Motion made and seconded by Lorn/Keith to approve the bills to be paid.  Motion carried.   
 
Zoning Report: 
JoAnn Unseth contacted Pete about surveying house and 1 acre off farm. 
CUP for new sawmill going up in the township. 
Pete suggested to have the fee waived for Sam Slabaugh.  He is building a new house due to a fire that destroyed his 
house. 
 
Election Report:  
Next election February 21st. 
 
Public Comment:  
No Comments 
  



Next Meeting Date:   
February 9, 2023 @ 6:00 pm. 
    
Adjournment: Motion made and seconded by Keith/Lorn to adjourn at 7:40 pm.  Motion carried.   
   
Respectfully submitted, Carolyn Parr, Clerk-Town of Harmony 


